
  
 

MARCH 10, 1964 – REGULAR MEETING 

The Board of County Commissioners of Walton County, Florida met in 

regular session on March 10th, 1964 with the following members present and 

participating: Commissioner Kylea Laird, Chairman, Commissioner Hubert Bell, Vice 

Chairman, Commissioner 0. 0. Thompson, Mr. Commissioner W. Frank Adams, 

Commissioner Marvin Rigdon together with W. Paul Thompson, Attorney to the Board 

and Forrest A. McDonald, Deputy Clerk 

Bills for the month of February were presented to the Board for approval 

for payment. After examination and upon a motion by Commissioner Bell seconded by 

Commissioner Thompson the Board voted unanimously to pay said bills. The Clerk was 

authorized to issue warrants in the following amounts: 

 

 

 

Mr. H. 0. Harrison, County Agent, Mr. John Carver, Coordinator for the 

Rural Renewal Program for Holmes and Walton and Washington Counties and Mr. Jim 

McCall, Rural Area Development Coordinator for West Florida and Mr. Paul Teelin, 

Chairman, Walton County Development appeared before the Board regarding the Rural 

Renewal Program for Walton County, Florida. 

Motion by Commissioner Bell seconded by Commissioner Thompson to 

let the Walton County Development Authority sponsor the Rural Renewal Program for 

Walton County. Passed by unanimous vote of the Board. 

The Rural Renewal Program is a Federal Program and Coordinated by 



  

Farmers Home Administration and they have the Authority for lending and are known as 

the Rural Renewal loans No Project loan will ever be made until presented to the Board 

of County Commissioners first for their attention and for their sanction on it. 

Mr. Johnny Holleman from the Hugo Marx and Company, Investment 

Brokers of Montgomery, Alabama was present before the Board and talked to the 

Commissioners about refinancing the Court House bonds. The Commissioners asked Mr. 

Holleman to submit a plan for re-financing the Court House Bond Program for their 

study. 

A letter was received by the Board from Mrs. J. B. Porter regarding the 

roads in District # 2 along Okaloosa and Walton County lines. No action by the Board. 

A bill was presented to the Board regarding Mr. Tucker from Indiana 

who was admitted to Florida State Hospital from Walton County. Since Mr. Thomas Lee 

Tucker did not qualify as a resident from the State of Florida he was transported to his 

home State of Indiana by the Florida State Hospital and the amount of the bill was for 

$307.41. The bill was approved by the Board and ordered paid.

Mrs. Inez Brown appeared before the Board with a petition requesting 

the road by the Methodist Church in Portland to remain open. The Clerk was instructed to 

file the petition and the Attorney to the Board was advised not to advertise for closing of 

the road as previously agreed by the Board. 

Mr. N. E. Campbell and Mr. Paul Teelin of the Food for the Needy 

Committee also Representative Jimmy Prescott appeared before the Board and reported 

on the Food for the Needy Program. The report is as follows: - 

The Committee appointed to study the Distribution of Foods to Needy 



  

Households met on February 10, 1964 in the Underwood Building In 

DeFuniak Springs, Fla., at 7:30 P. M. Present Mrs. Doggette, Miss 

Campbell, Mr. Teelan and Chairman Campbell. Mr. Cadenhead was 

absent because of Illness. 

It as mutually agreed that there was a need for fool(sp) for needy families 

In Walton County. There are many persons on welfare and other low 

income groups that find it very difficult to get wholesome food. We 

know of no other source from which the necessary help can be obtained, 

and we therefore recommend that this program be adopted as soon as 

possible from reliable sources we found that there are about 2100 

persons on welfare in Walton County. In other counties the total number 

of persons receiving food from this program is about double the number 

on welfare, therefore, we estimate that there would be about 4000 

persons in Walton County who could qualify for this food.   

Under this program the following items are given away, peas, butter, 

cheese, corn meal, flour, lard, rice, peanut butter and cereal.(sp). The 

retail value of food allowed one person is about $6.50 per month. If our 

estimate of 4000 persons is correct then the retail value of food 

distributed in our county would be more than $24000.00 per month, or, if 

it was decided to distribute only dry or non-cold storage foods the retail 

value of one person’s monthly allotment would be $4.50, and a total 

distribution of more than $17000.00 per month. 

Most of this good is shipped car lot, and prepaid to the county however, 



  

it is the responsibility of the county to unload and store the food; 

therefore, the cost for operation becomes largely, a problem of labor. We 

have estimated a budget and the total operation would cost a maximum 

of $1150.00 per mo. 

A copy of this budget is attached -a quick glance will show that if the 

county could arrange to use one of its own buildings that is presently 

supplied with water and lights a nice saving could be made. If prison or 

other labor presently available could be used the labor bill could be cut 

almost in helf. 

Respectfully submitted 

/s/ Emery Campbell 

EMERY CAMPBELL, Chairman 

 

Estimated Budget for Distribution of Foods to Needy Households 

 

Motion by Commissioner Bell seconded by 



  

Commissioner Thompson to accept the report of the Food for the Needy Committee and 

give it top priority when the Budget is set up for this next year. Passed by unanimous vote 

of the Board. 

Applications for Hospitalization for the Indigent for the 

month of February were reviewed by the Board. 

Motion by Commissioner Thompson seconded by 

Commissioner Bell to approve the following Budget amendments on the Mosquito 

Control Budget. 

Passed by unanimous vote of the Board.  



  

A letter was received from an interested citizen 

regarding the roads in the Mossyhead area - District # 4 - No action by the Board. 

 A letter was received from the State Road Department 

in Chipley regarding speed studies in the Community of Gaskin. No action by the Board. 

A letter was received by the Board from the 

Department of Veterans Affairs, State of Florida regarding the conference of County 

Service Officers. No Action by the Board. 

Mr. Jack Potter of the Junior Chamber of Commerce 

along with Mrs. Potter, Sec’y to the Walton County Chamber of Commerce, General 

Gordy, Santa Rosa, Mr. Johnnie Johnson, South Walton County Lions Club appeared 

before the Board regarding the establishing of a Mosquito Control District in South 

Walton County. A petition was submitted to the Board of County Commissioners by 

General Gordy. Others present from the Chamber of Commerce were Mr. Hansel 

Geoghagan, Mr. Charles Rivard and Mr. Paul Teelin. 

Motion by Commissioner Bell seconded by 

Commissioner Thompson to place the Mosquito Control District before the people by 

giving the freeholders in Pots 15,l8 and 29 an opportunity to express themselves by ballot 

on the May 26th Primary. Passed by unanimous vote of the Board. 

Mrs. Minnie Harrison, Deputy Clerk to the Supervisor 

of Registration office appeared before the Board and reported that over 15% of voters in 

these precincts in fact 210 of the 418 qualified voters of the pcts l5,l8 and 29 has signed 

the petition. 

The following advertisement was authorized published by the 



  

Board in compliance with Chapter 388.031, Florida Statutes. 

NOTICE OF ELECTION 

The Board of County Commissioners of Walton County, Florida, 

hereby declares that it has determined that a petition has been duly signed and 

submitted by the requisite number of registered electors who are freeholders 

residing within the territory described on said petition, requesting the creation 

of a Mosquito Control District therein and that the creation of such a district is 

feasible and practicable to eradicate or control mosquitoes and other arthropods 

in said territory and that the Board of County Commissioners of Walton 

County, Florida at its regular meeting on the 10th day of March 1964 fixed May 

26th, 1964 as the date for said election and determined that the name of the 

District shall be the South Walton County Mosquito Control District, should the 

electors determine to create such a district and that its boundaries would be as 

follows: 

The territory to be included in the proposed district shall be 

bounded on the South by the Gulf of Mexico. The East Boundary of the district 

shall be that portion of the Walton-Bay County line from the Gulf of Mexico to 

the Choctawhatchee River. This line shall then be projected northward along 

the line dividing Range 17 West and Range 18 West to the northeast corner of 

Section 12, Range 16 West, Township 2 South. This shall be the northeast 

corner of the district. 

The northern boundary shall begin at the northeast corner and 

extend westerly along with section line forming the south boundary of Sections 



  

1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6, Range 18 West, Township 2 South, until said line intersects 

the highwater mark at the eastern tip of Jolly Bay. At this point the northern 

boundary shall follow the high tide water mark contour around Choctawhatchee 

Bay and its tributaries until reaching the Walton-Okaloosa County line. 

The West boundary of the district shall be that portion of the 

Walton-Okaloosa County line extending from the high tide water mark on the 

north shore of Choctawhatchee to the Gulf of Mexico. 

The west boundary of the district shall be that portion of the 

Walton-Okaloosa County line extending from the high tide water mark on the 

north shore of Choctawhatchee to the Gulf of Mexico. 

  All registered voters, who are freeholders and reside within the 

above described territory, are eligible to vote for or against the creation of said 

Mosquito Control District and to elect the District Board of Commissioners. 

  This by order of the Board of County Commissioners of Walton 

County, Florida in regular session on the 10th day of March 1964. 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
WALTON COUNTY, FLORIDA 
E. LEO ANDREWS, CLERK TO THE 
BOARD 

 
                                  By /s/ Forrest A. McDonald 

                               Deputy Clerk 
 

Mrs. Lou Jones appeared before the Board regarding closing of the old 

ridge road in Section 36, Township 3, North, Range 20 West. This road has been 

blocked by trees which have been felled into the Road by the Boy Scouts. The 

Commissioners requested Mr. W. Paul Thompson, attorney to the Board to write the 



  

Boy Scouts and request them to open the road and leave it open. 

A report from the County Service Officer was received by the Board and 

reviewed. No action was taken. 

The report from the County Agent and H0me Demonstration Agent were 

reviewed by the Board. No action taken. 

Motion by Commissioner Thompson seconded by Commissioner Rigdon 

to approve an advance of $l50.00 for the Commissioners who would be attending the 

County Commissioners meeting in Jacksonville and also for the Attorney to the Board. 

Passed by unanimous vote of the Board. 

Motion by Commissioner Thompson seconded by Commissioner Bell to 

approve the following Clerk’s and Inspectors to serve as Election Officials for the May 

5th and May 26th Primary in Walton County, Florida. 

MAY PRIMARIES 

Pursuant to Chapter 102 of Florida Statutes, the following is a list of persons selected by 

the Board of County Commissioners, Walton County, Florida to serve as election 

inspectors and clerks in the Primaries to be held on May 5th, 1964 and May 26th 1964 in 

the precincts indicated: 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

This by order of the Board of County Commissioners, Walton County, Florida in 

regular session on the 10th day of March A. D. 1964. 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
WALTON COUMY, FLORIDA 
E. LEO ANDREWS, CLERK TO THE 

BOARD 
 

BY /s/ Forrest A. McDonald Deputy Clerk 



  

 Motion by Commissioner Thompson seconded by Commissioner Bell 

to approve purchase of a Clay Pit from Mr. Scroggins. This would include 10 acres for 

$1,100.00 and to pay said amount when the Attorney to the Board approves the Title. 

Passed by unanimous vote of the Board.

The following described property constitutes the 10 acres mentioned 

above. All of the NW1/2 of SW1/2 of Section 22, Township 5 North Range 19 West, 

lying East of the present State Road # 83 containing 10 acres more or less, situate lying 

and being in Walton County, Florida. 

(The above property was purchased from Mr.  & Mrs. Thomas C. 

Scroggins by Warranty Deed which was executed and approved by the Attorney to the 

Board, Mr. W. Paul Thompson on the 13th day of March 1964.) (Deed book 191 p. 216) 

 The following inspection reports were filed for the 

month of February 1964 - 

 



  

 

   There being no further business to come before the Board at this time and 

upon a motion by Commissioner Bell seconded by Commissioner Adams to adjourn. 

Passed by unanimous vote of the Board. 

APPROVED: 
 

BOARD OF COUNTY 
COMMISSIONERS 
WALTON COUNTY, 
FLORIDA 

ATTEST: 


